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Table 1). However, because of its drawbacks the paper can-
not be used to individually counsel patients, but it provides 
some excellent data for patients to motivate them for the 
regionally still underused surgical treatment of male uri-
nary stress incontinence [2]. Because of this message, this 
work is important and the authors should be applauded for 
their work.
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Both the artificial urinary sphincter (AUS) and male slings 
(MS) can be used for the treatment of male urinary stress 
incontinence. Whereas the AUS represents the gold stand-
ard and is indicated in moderate to severe incontinence, 
male slings are more often applied in mild to moderate 
incontinence [1]. In the present work, the authors compare 
complication rates of both procedures (n = 1205) that were 
prospectively gathered from a large independent multi-
institutional database. Even though the paper provides no 
functional outcome data, does not analyze specific urologic 
complication and does not differentiate between different 
types of male slings, it still contains one important message 
for patient counseling, namely that both the AUS and MS 
procedures are safe and have a low 30-day complication 
rate (AUS: 5.1 % vs. MS: 2.8 %). This message is note-
worthy especially because patients analyzed were high of 
age, mostly obese and had important comorbidities (see 
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